From: Hendricks, Nancy E

To: Kevin Patton; Margaret Callahan; Serina Gallegos

Cc: Yolanda Padilla Moyer

Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] Perimeter Fencing along the National Park Service and APS Boundary
Date: Monday, May 12, 2025 12:34:17 PM
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External Sender
Hi Kevin,

Thanks for sharing the proposed fence and wall information with Petroglyph National
Monument. We are in support of this type of fence as from an enforcement perspective, it
would likely be decent at deterring trespassing which is beneficial for the Monument and for
the community.

We would suggest installing the base of the fence around 3-4” above ground level so as not to
trap small mammals. It's hard to see from the photos whether the openings in the fence would
be large enough for small mammals and lizards to travel through, so installing the base slightly
above the ground would allow small animals to get through without being trapped.

The less "shiny" the better as well - so that rust color may work well, or if the fence would
fade/patina over time, that'd work as well.

We also have no issues with the proposed walls.

Clarification - Once installed and once the Pulte project is completed, would the HOA/NA be
responsible for long-term fence maintenance?

Thank you,

Nancy

Nancy Hendricks

Superintendent

Petroglyph National Monument
6001 Unser Blvd, NW
Albuguerque, NM 87120

Acting Superintendent

El Malpais & El Morro National Monuments
123 East Roosevelt Ave

Grants, NM 87020
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From: Kevin Patton <Kevin.Patton@PulteGroup.com>

Sent: Friday, May 9, 2025 2:13 PM

To: Margaret Callahan <margaret.callahan@aps.edu>; Serina Gallegos <serina.gallegos@aps.edu>;
Hendricks, Nancy E <Nancy_Hendricks@nps.gov>

Cc: Yolanda Padilla Moyer <ypadilla@bhinc.com>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Perimeter Fencing along the National Park Service and APS Boundary

This email has been received from outside of DOI - Use caution before clicking on links,
opening attachments, or responding.

Good afternoon Nancy, Margaret and Serina,
| hope this email finds you all well and in good spirits (the weekend is almost here).

We are requesting you all reply to this email with either comments or your approval of our
proposed fencing detail along the boundary with your properties. The city is requesting your
acceptance of the boundary fencing prior to final approval.

The enclosed pdf exhibit reflects a red line that is a view fence adjacent to the property line
with the NPS and APS. The view fence is five to six feet high with metal fencing and timber
posts (see enclosed pic). The metal fencing can be a rust color if you would rather have the
rust coloring. The blue line is our rear perimeter fencing or wall that will be split face cmu
block that looks similar to the perimeter wall that exists today on the community to the west.
We are looking to flip the color possible. I've enclosed a screenshot showing that wall.

If these are acceptable, please reply noting so and | will forward your acceptance to the city.
Have a great weekend.
Thanks,

Kevin

Kevin Patton, P.E.

Director of Land Planning and Entitiements
New Mexico Division

Desk Land Line: 505-341-8591

Email: kevin.patton@pultegroup.com
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